
   
 

 

Issued: 28th August 2024 

 

Rochdale and Littleborough Flood Risk 
Management Scheme 

 

Reference – Littleborough Phase 1B Flood Risk Management 
Scheme (FRMS) Saturday Working Requirement  

 

 

Dear Resident 

Due to unforeseen design issues at the Gale site we are having to alter the methodology for 
the installation of the box piles which affects a short section of the east embankment piled 
wall. The equipment required to carry out the piling (CFA rig) is only available for a limited time 
window, so to ensure works are completed within our programme we will require additional 
work on Saturdays from 31st August to 14th September.  This has been consulted with 
Rochdale Borough Council Planning Department and Environmental Health Officer and our 
working hours have been confirmed between 8am and 5pm.   

Our working area can be seen in the below image: 

 
Location of Box Pile wall 

(Saturday working) 

Todmorden Road 
Greenvale Business Park 



   
 
How may this affect you? 

 
 Our weekend working hours will be Saturday only from 08.00 – 5.00pm.  

 
 You may see an increase in construction vehicles and wagons as we bring in 

equipment and material onto site. However, during our construction works we will do 
what we can to keep any noise to a minimum. 
 

 Disturbance is unfortunately unavoidable with this type of construction. The piling may 
cause noise and vibration, but this will be closely monitored at all times.  
 

 

We do apologise for the disturbance, but we hope you understand that short-term disruption 
is unavoidable while we deliver the long-term benefit of the improved flood defences.   

 

How to stay in contact with us  

We will continually seek to engage with residents, businesses, and the wider community as 
the Scheme progresses in your area. If you would like to provide feedback and/or receive 
updates, then you can:  

Look at our website - You can find more information and download our newsletter on our 
website www.thefloodhub.co.uk/https://thefloodhub.co.uk/rochdale-and-littleborough/  

Email us - You can provide feedback and sign-up for our newsletter by contacting us via 
email rochdaleandlittleborough.fas@environment-agency.gov.uk or alternatively you can call 
us on:020 302 50495  

Download the Engage App - We have recently launched our new VolkerStevin Engage App. 
Use the QR code below to download or visit your App Store and search ‘VolkerStevin 
Engage’.  

You can also use the App to ask questions and to provide feedback.  

 

Kind Regards,  

Customer Services 

 

 


